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Office of the Schools Division Superintendent
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02 SEPTEMBER 2024

DIVISION MEMORANDUM

No. 331 s. 2024

COORDINATION MEETING OF BOY SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES (BSP)
SCHOOL COORDINATORS

To: Assistant Schools Division Superintendent
Chief, CID and SGOD
Administrative Officez V
Project Development Officer I
School WBH
BSP Coordinators
All Others Concerned
This Division

1. In consonance with DepEd Order No. 76, s. 2012 entitled Guidelines on
Revitalizing Boy Scouting in Schools Nationwide, this Office informs the
field of the conduct of the Coordination Meeting of Boy Scouts of the Philippines
(BSP) School Coordinators on September 6, 2024, 2:00 PM at the Division
Office 2rd fioor Diamond Buiiding.

2. The agenda of the meeting are as follow:
BSP Registration
BSP Trainings
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3. This activity shall adhere to Equal Opportunity Principle (EOP) in the conduct
of this activity. Hence, all decisions and actions shall be based solely on the
guidelines set forth, with no discrimination on the account of age, ethnicity,
gender, maritai status, religion and politicai affiliation.

4. Immediate and wide dissemination of this memorandum is enjoined.

RANDOLPH B. TORTOLA, CESOV

ATCH: s stated Schools Division Superintendent
To be fodiosted in the Perpetuc) indsx
under the following subjects:
BSP Youth Formation Meeting
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BOY SCOUTS OF THE PHILIPPINES
Eastern Mindanao Region
MISAMIS ORIENTAL COUNCIL
Cagayan de Oro City

August 7, 2024

DR. RANDOLPH B. TORTOLA
Schools Division Superintendent
City Scout Commissioner
Division of City Schools

E! Salvador City

Dear Dr. Tortola:

Best Scouting Greetings!

Please accept our deep appreciation for the help and unceasing support to the Boy Scouts of the
Philippines that contributed to the Misamis Oriental Council Scout Membership of Thirty
Thousand Five Hundred Fifty-Six (30,566) Scouts in the year 2023.

With Membership Growth as the Major Final Outcome of the BSP, our aim is the continuous
growth in our membership targeting at least 20% of the Council membership potential or 28,000
scouts by the end of 2024.

DepEd Order No. 76, s. 2012 re: Revitalizing Scouting in Schools Nationwide provides
particularly on Item 3.6, Institutional Support. “All DepEd officials and personnel are
encouraged to support the BSP and its activities in whatever significant way possible” and on
item 3.7, Wearing of Scout Uniforms. “Wearing of the scout uniform/neckerchief by duly-
registered DepEd officials and personnel, including pupils and students, during official activities of
the BSP and every Friday during school days is desired for visibility and image-building”

In view, we would like to humbly request for an endorsement thru a Division Memorandum to
implement the Scout Uniform Day, encourage those who have scout uniform to wear it every
FRIDAY and to get support from both Public and Private Schools in the Division of El Salvador

City.

If the school children cannot wear the prescribed Type A and Type B uniform because of its
prohibitive cost, the wearing of BSP_Neckerchief will do.

With humility, we hope that this merits your support and approval.
Thank you very much and God Bless!

Very respectfully yours,

i
PR

Council Scout Executive




